
Goffstown Council #5112 Major Fundraising Event - 

NHMS NASCAR New Hampshire 301 - NASCAR 

Sprint Cup Series race 
 

Council members, their spouses and children 16 years or older are asked to volunteer for a great 

council fundraising event: 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen - Get ready to start your engines! 

 

Friday July 8, 2016 - Orientation for all new NHMS NASCAR volunteers 6 - 8 PM  

Learn what is expected of our council and the Seabees (Navy) lead by Roger LeBlanc. 

 

We usually get our assignment, where to report, where to park, how to prepare, dress khaki 

shorts or pants, white polo shirt (No flip flops). How to prepare for the weather, sunscreen, rain 

gear, water & snacks, no alcoholic beverages by volunteers, etc. … 

(Note - NHMS may need volunteer’s on Friday 7.15 or Saturday 7.16 or on Sunday 7.17. I 

would like to have us only volunteer 1 day as 1 group). As a new organization NHMS may 

assign us where needed the most. Returning organizations usually get preference. 

 

Sunday July 17, 2016 - Race day - tentative volunteer day for 7 hours at the race track: 

Volunteer opportunities (may be assigned as a new volunteer organization - parking assistance, 

fan screening at the gates, ushering, ticket scanning, etc. ...) 

Early hours to be at the NHMS in Loudon for a 5:30 AM check in, volunteering until 1 or 2 PM. 

 

All volunteers will be paid $7 per hour. Including the orientation on 7/8/16 and the day of the 

race.  If we bring 20 or more volunteers our council receives a $250.00 bonus plus if we say we 

are bringing 20 people and we tell NHMS we receive an additional $5 per person (not per hour) 

on top of the $7 per hour each volunteer works. 

 

So 20 volunteers from council #5112 & Seabees working 7 hours on race day = $980.00 + 

$250.00 (bonus) + $5 per person $100.00 = $1330.00 total. And if the same go to orientation - 

$280 for a total of $1610.00. 

 

Think of how we can assist, in our charitable works, the parish’s (St. Lawrence & St. Raphael) 

our community and council with these much needed funds.  

 

I realize that we are asking a lot of our council family members to give up a Sunday during the 

very short summer season. But as I write this 5 council members just volunteered to build a 

handicap ramp for a family from St. Lawrence at their Goffstown home. The father has been in 

rehab for 7.5 months and this ramp allows him to come home to his wife and 3 daughters. The 

Goffstown Council # 5112 would like the ability to continue great projects like this and as you 

know it takes funding for some of our other worthy projects. 

 

Chairmen, John Flanagan & Roger LeBlanc (Seabees)  


